
 
 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

    

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Bridge Repairs project in Fiscal Year 2025.  The entity to receive 

funding for this project is Louisville-Jefferson County Metro Government located at 601 W. 

Jefferson St., Louisville, KY 40202.   

 

The funding would be used for needed repairs to three bridges in Louisville located on 

Arnoldtown Road, Vim Drive, and Broad Run Road.  Each structure has been evaluated and 

found to be in poor or very poor condition, necessitating immediate attention.  The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will ensure the safety and continuity of 

transportation in the region.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

USC 133(b)(10). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

The Honorable Morgan McGarvey 

Member of Congress

 


